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London Borough of Camden 
 

 
Your Ref: 2024/5383/P 
Our Ref: 227884 
 
 
 
 
Contact:  Greer Dewdney 

19 December 2024
 
 
Dear Darren, 
 
TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 (AS AMENDED) 
NATIONAL PLANNING POLICY FRAMEWORK 2023 
 
Bacton Low Rise Estate Haverstock Road London NW5 4PU  
Request for scoping opinion under Paragraph 4, Regulation 15 of the Town and Country 
Planning Environmental Impact Assessment (EIA) Regulations 2017, for proposed development 
involving delivering a significant number of homes on the former Bacton Low Rise Estate.  
 
Recommend Scope Archaeology OUT of EIA 
 
Thank you for your consultation received on 02 December 2024. 
 
The Greater London Archaeological Advisory Service (GLAAS) gives advice on archaeology 
and planning.  Our advice follows the National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) and the 
GLAAS Charter. 
 
Assessment of Significance and Impact 
 
The planning application is not in an Archaeological Priority Area. 
 
The application site is not located within an Archaeological Priority Area, and the 
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surrounding area has low archaeological potential.  
 
Planning Policies 
NPPF Section 16 and the London Plan (2021 Policy HC1) recognise the positive contribution 
of heritage assets of all kinds and make the conservation of archaeological interest a material 
planning consideration.  NPPF paragraph 200 says applicants should provide an 
archaeological assessment if their development could affect a heritage asset of 
archaeological interest.    
 
NPPF paragraphs 195 and 203 and London Plan Policy HC1 emphasise the positive 
contributions heritage assets can make to sustainable communities and places.  Where 
appropriate, applicants should therefore also expect to identify enhancement opportunities.   
 
If you grant planning consent, paragraph 211 of the NPPF says that applicants should record 
the significance of any heritage assets that the development harms. Applicants should also 
improve knowledge of assets and make this public. 
 
 
I envisage that the archaeological information to accompany the planning application would 
comprise the following: 
 
Desk Based Assessment  
 
Desk-based assessment produces a report to inform planning decisions.   It uses existing 
information to identify the likely effects of the development on the significance of heritage 
assets, including considering the potential for new discoveries and effects on the setting of 
nearby assets.  An assessment may lead on to further evaluation and/or mitigation measures. 
All desk-based assessments should include a search of the Greater London Historic 
Environment Record. 
 
 
You can find more information on archaeology and planning in Greater London on our 
website.    
 
This response relates solely to archaeological considerations.  If necessary, Historic England’s 
Development Advice Team should be consulted separately regarding statutory matters. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 Greer Dewdney 
 
Archaeology Adviser 
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